
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS 
MEETING MINUTES 
FEBRUARY 4, 2019 

 
The meeting was called to order at the East Side Library by Tania Hunt, Chair, at 5:31 p.m. 
 
Doua Lor, Des Moines Police Department, reminded us of vacation watch, call 283-4811.  Have 
a neighbor take in your papers, have post office hold your mail.   
 
Bob Mahaffey spoke about the one cent sales tax that we will be on the ballot on March 5th 
telling the benefits if it is passed.  It is projected that $37,500,000 will be taken in the first year.  
Motion was made by Linda and seconded by Paul that Northeast Neighbors and Friends write a 
letter endorsing the one cent sales tax.  Motion approved. 
 
Linda then talked about the U Haul business wanting the old K Mart property.  She said U Haul 
has been buying the properties of K Mart stores when they close.  U Haul withdrew their plans 
for two buildings.  It goes to Plan and Zoning for approval before going to the City Council and 
that meeting is this week.   
 
The minutes from the last meeting were reviewed.  Motion made by Paul Sadler; seconded by 
Kevin Marken to accept the minutes as written.  Motion approved.   
 
The Treasurer’s report was given by Marge.   We have $340.08 grant money and $627.61 in 
Operating Expenses,   
 
The Metro Waste Authority’s waste bag system was talked about but will be discussed and 
put our March agenda.   
 
Our next board meeting will be held Saturday, March 2

nd
, at Financial Plus Credit Union at 

9:00 a.m. 
 
Our regular meeting will be held Monday, March 4

th
, at the East Side Library at 5:30 p.m. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:47 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Marge Ramsey 
Secretary/Treasurer 
 


